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A message from the PrincipalA message from the Principal

Dear School Community,
As we approach the end of another remarkable year at
Richmond North, I want to take a moment to reflect on our
achievements and express my heartfelt gratitude to each
member of our school community.
This year, we have seen pleasing improvements in our NAPLAN
and school assessment results, particularly in numeracy. Our
students have demonstrated fantastic growth and resilience,
and it is a testament to the hard work of our dedicated staff
and the support of our parents. Our implementation of explicit
instruction pedagogy, especially the regular and consistent use
of warm-ups in classes, has played a critical role in enhancing
student engagement and understanding, contributing to these
positive student outcomes. Additionally, our results from the
NSW Department of Education Check In assessments reflect
the strong foundation we are building in our learning programs.
It is truly inspiring to witness our students thrive and reach new
heights.
In 2024, we have experienced strong growth in student
enrolments, which has contributed to the increasing diversity
of our school community. This diversity enriches our learning
environment and fosters a culture of inclusivity and
understanding. Our students have also excelled in
extracurricular activities, with commendable performances at
Zone sports carnivals and gala days. Our senior dance group
delivered a memorable performance at the Hawkesbury
Performing Arts Festival, showcasing their talent and hard work.
Furthermore, we once again achieved excellent results in public
speaking, highlighting our students' confidence and
communication skills.
I would also like to extend a special thanks to our Parents and
Citizens (P&C) Association. Your tireless efforts in organising
our school fete and various fundraising activities have made
a profound impact on our school community. A particular
highlight this year was the purchase of our new hydro station,
which will enhance our students' wellbeing and promote

sustainability within our school. Thank you for your commitment
and support!
To our parents, your involvement and encouragement have
been invaluable in creating a positive and nurturing environment
for our students. Thank you for your partnership and dedication
to our school community.
I would like to take this opportunity to acknowledge our
incredible staff. Your dedication, passion, and hard work
throughout the year have not gone unnoticed. Thank you for
your unwavering commitment to our students and for going
above and beyond to ensure their success.
Looking ahead, I am pleased to share that we will be upgrading
our cabling and Wi-Fi systems over the holidays. This
enhancement will provide our students with improved access
to technology and support our learning initiatives in the coming
years.
As we prepare for 2025, we find ourselves on the cusp of
moving from a 12 class to a 13 class structure. Should we
have the student numbers to form 13 classes, we will require
the addition of a demountable classroom. Rest assured, we will
keep you informed of any developments as we move forward.
Final student numbers can not be confirmed until we return to
school in 2025, at which time we will know whether we are
going with the 12 class or 13 class plan.
Looking ahead to 2025, we have some exciting initiatives on
the horizon. For the first time, we will be participating in the
Pulse Performing Arts event, where our talented dancers will
showcase their skills. Additionally, we are excited to introduce a
new Dharug language program across the school, with lessons
delivered during library time, allowing our students to connect
with the rich cultural heritage of our area. We will also be
exploring new ways to strengthen our connection with parents
and the broader community, ensuring that our partnerships are
meaningful and impactful.
As we conclude the year, I wish each and every one of you
a safe, joyful, and relaxing Christmas holiday. May this festive
season bring you happiness and time to recharge for the
exciting year ahead.
Thank you for being an integral part of our school community,
and I look forward to welcoming you back in the New Year!
Warm regards,
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Regards
Brad Thurling
Principal

Assembly Awards 6 DecemberAssembly Awards 6 December
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Thank youThank you

The Year 6 Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander students would
like to express their sincere gratitude to KARI for providing us
with backpacks to support us in starting the upcoming year.
We also extend our thanks to Miss King for coordinating this
generous initiative on our behalf.

2025 Classroom Requirements and School2025 Classroom Requirements and School
ExpensesExpenses

School CalendarSchool Calendar

Last Day of Term 4 2024 18 December 2024

First Day of Term 1 2025 Thursday 6 February 2025 for all
students.

https://online.schoolbytes.education/calendar_page/2238/
5303/00a0a10b-ddc7-492b-8383-a4790e859f01
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Mobile Phones at SchoolMobile Phones at School

School GatesSchool Gates

Community FlyersCommunity Flyers
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